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May 30, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E
Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits the report and motion that responds to Proviso 1 in the 2012 Budget Ordinance, Ordinance 17232, Section 116. The proviso reads as follows:

“Of the appropriation for CIP project A20600, combined sewer overflow, $100,000 shall not be expended or encumbered until the executive transmits a report and a motion that acknowledges receipt of the report and references the proviso’s ordinance, section and number and the motion is adopted by the council.

The report shall include policy recommendations for implementation of capital improvement projects required by the regional wastewater services plan between 2012 and 2036. The executive shall form a work group that will produce the report. The work group shall be comprised of staff from the executive’s office, department of natural resources and parks division director’s office, wastewater treatment division manager’s office and others the executive deems appropriate; and shall work in consultation with council staff.”
The report responds to the requirements of the proviso and provides a brief overview of the regulatory requirements applicable to the Wastewater Treatment Division’s (WTD) Capital Improvement Program (CIP), describes contractual obligations contained in the sewage disposal agreements between King County and the local sewer utilities served by WTD, and  provides a short history of amendments and extensions to the sewage disposal agreements and current efforts to extend the term of the agreements. The report concludes with policy recommendations regarding implementation of the CIP.
WTD’s CIP program supports the King County Strategic Plan goal of safeguarding natural resources and the environment by ensuring sufficient capacity is available for regional wastewater conveyance and treatment in order to prevent pollution. In addition, the CIP provides funding for projects that create resources from wastewater and improve water quality to minimize King County’s operational environmental footprint. The CIP also demonstrates sound financial management through WTD’s efforts to manage its assets and capital investments in a way that maximizes their productivity and value.
Regulatory requirements and contractual obligations to the local utilities served by WTD guide the implementation of WTD’s CIP projects. Each of the 34 local sewer utilities has a sewage disposal contract in place with the County. Twenty-seven of those contracts expire in 2036. WTD continues to work with those local utilities to extend the term of the contracts through July 1, 2056. At the same time, WTD must implement its CIP in a manner that minimizes the risk of failure for an asset, ensures compliance with applicable state and federal regulations, continues operation and reliability of WTD’s conveyance and treatment facilities, ensures sufficient capacity is available for homes and businesses in the region and furthers WTD’s mission of protecting public health and the environment.
It is estimated that this report required 25 staff hours to produce, costing $1,925. The estimated printing cost for this report is nominal. The funds for this effort are included in the Wastewater Treatment’s Division’s 2012 operating budget.

Thank you for your review and consideration of this report and its policy recommendations for implementation of the CIP. 
If you have any questions or would like additional information, please feel free to contact Pam Elardo, P.E., Division Director of the Wastewater Treatment Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-684-1236, or at pam.elardo@kingcounty.gov.
Sincerely,
Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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